HAYMARKET TO N COUNCIL MEETING NOVEMBER 18,1985

The Nov. 18,1985, Haymarket Town Council meeting was called to order by Mayor Gertrude Bean at 8 p.m. Two Council members were absent, Mr. Gossom and Mr. Crouch. After the prayer and Pledge of Allegiance, minutes

of the Oct. meeting were read and approved. The Treasurer reported a balance of \$10,814.69 in the General Account and \$726.43 in Revenue Sharing at the end of October, 1985. A bill in the amount of \$14.80 to the Fauquier Democrat was unanimously approved in a roll call vote to be maid.

PIEDMONT FEDERAL

A notice from Piedmont Federal Savings and Loan Association was read by the Mayor. A special meeting was to be held by them on Dec. 16, to discuss a Plan of Conversion to which the Association will be converted from a federally-chartered mutual savings and loan association to a federally-chartered stock savings bank to be known as Piedmont Federal Savings Bank and the transactions provided for in such Plan, including adoption of an amended charter and bylaws. Mr. Smith agreeded the plan was alright. Councilman Fewell Melton made a motion to accept it, seconded by Councilman Richard Bird and approved. The Mayor will sign the approval form and return it to them.

REIMBURSEMENT

The reimbursement of Dennis Wrye and John Berger for their services was discussed. Mr. Bird said that he thought the other Towns should be checked on to determine the pay, this was to be done.

LETTERS

Mayor Bean read a letter from Dennis Wrye asking that William Green be appointed for another year on the Planning Committee, also that Ed Milhous and a Council Member be appointed to fill Glen Bear's and Clint Bolt's place. Councilman Bird made a motion that Milhous be appointed and that Green be re-elected, Terri Freeborn seconded it, and it was approved. As no Council member could do it, Bird will fill in temporality until another member of the Planning Committee could be obtained

MAPS

Richard Bird notified Council that the maps are still being worked one and should be ready by December.

SIMPSON'S TRUCKING CO.

Mayor Bean reported that she was getting complaints regarding people living in Campers on Orndoff's property, rented by Simpson's Trucking Co. Councilman Melton made a motion to write them a formal letter asking them to remove the campers within 30 days, this was seconded by Bird and approved.

Mr. Bird made a motion to adopt the Cable T.V. Ordinance, seconded

BY Mrs Freeborn and approved. Bird also made a motion that it be published once a week for four weeks in both the Journal Messenger and the Potomac News, this was seconded by Mr. Melton and approved.

PROTECTIVE SERVICE PROPOSAL

Ted Feuter the President of American Safety Products Co. and John Trager, Vice President of a Security Company, appeared before Council with a plan they said would offer Haymarket a chance to broaden the Police and Security Services in Haymarket. Attorney Turner Smith said that Council could not contract with a private firm for Police Services because it is not provided for in the Town Charter or the Virginia Constitution, adding it was a nice idea but not feasible. Richard Bird was in agreement with Mr. Smith's ideas on the subject but stated he thought Council should learn more about it, saying "That's what we are here for, we're suppossed to protect the people". Mr. Reuter will get all the information together and present a full report at the next Council Meeting. The building which will house the Security Program, Dentention Center, etc. is located at 14540 JOHN Marshall Highway.

DECEMBER MEETING

Council decided to hold a Town Council Meeting on Dec. 16, at 8 p.m. A Work Session was also approved for Monday night, Nov. 25 at 7 p.m.

SIGN

Mr. Alan Gossom asked permission to put up a sign on the Beauty Salon on Jefferson St., the business license was approved two months ago. Councilwoman Freeborn made a motion to grant it, seconded by Bird and approved.

COUNCIL MEMBERS

Mr. Melton asked if the 1st Virginia Bank was issued a Building Permit for their new building and the reply was that they had.

ADJOURNMENT

Councilman Utz made a motion at 9 p.m. that the meeting be adjourned, seconded by Councilman Bird and approved.

RESPECTIFULLY SUBMITTED:

APPROVED:

DOROTHY KELLER, TOWN CLERK

GERTRUDE BEAN, MAYOR